
 

 

Member of Coleraine Historical Society: 27 years 

Positions held in CHS:   Treasurer 2000 - 2006    

Trustee 2007 – 2010 

Taste of Colerain Chair 2000 – 2008 

Refreshment Chair  2005 - 2006 

Obituary 

EDWARD LOUIS LOHSTROH June 14, 1935 – November 3, 2022 (Age 87) 

Edward Louis Lohstroh was born in Cincinnati, Ohio to Elizabeth (nee 

Osterbrock) and Carl Lohstroh on June 14, 1935.  

He is the beloved husband of Betty Craynon-Watts; devoted father of Michael 

(Tracy) Lohstroh, Karen (the late Mike) Stevens, Steven (Hidee) Lohstroh,  

Melissa Swingle; dear step-father of Terri (Jeff) Graber and Lisa (Ken) Marshall; 

loving grandfather of Sara (Jake) Huelsman, Rebecca (Jason) Beasley, Jessica 

Stevens, Kyle Stevens, Cody Stevens, Cori (Ryan Dunaway) Lohstroh, William 

Lohstroh, Maggie Swingle, Kenny Swingle and step-grandfather of Joe 

(Stephanie) Graber Mark Graber, Nicole Best and Kellie Best; great-grandfather 

of Lukas Beasley, Jackson Lohstroh, Liam Lohstroh and step great-grandfather 

of Daniel, David, Bethany, Caleb, Isabelle and Conner Graber; and dear 

brother of Joyce (Darrel) Cooper.  

 

Edward was preceded in death by his first wife of 53 years Margaret (nee 

Roettger) Lohstroh, brother Carl (the late Joyce) Lohstroh, sister Carolyn         

(the late Irv) Rohrbach, and his parents.  

Like branches on a Tree, we all 

grow in different directions; but 

our roots keep us all together. 

In Memoriam for our Member who has Passed 

Ed  
Lohstroh  



Edward served in the United States Navy in the Naval Construction Battalion 

(CB). He was proud of his CB service and especially enjoyed the 2 years he was 

stationed on Grand Turk Island.  

Edward lived in Colerain Township and was a longtime member of Groesbeck 

United Methodist Church and recently attended Friendship Baptist Church.  

He spent many years coaching youth baseball, seeing his own children through 

little league and coaching countless others. He also spent 50 years making 

everyone's Christmas a little brighter as Santa Claus.  

Edward enjoyed a long career with Proctor and Gamble, retiring from P&G after 

over 30 years of service. When he wasn't working, coaching or spreading 

Christmas cheer, he was cherishing time spent with his family and planning his 

next trip to the Smoky Mountains.  

A visitation for Edward will be held on Thursday, November 10, 2022 at Paul R. 

Young Funeral Home (7345 Hamilton Ave.) in Mt. Healthy, 6-8 pm. His funeral 

service will be held the following day at 11 am on Friday, November 11, 2022 at 

Friendship Baptist Church (8580 Cheviot Rd.). In lieu of flowers, please consider 

a donation in Edward's name to the Cincinnati Children's Hospital. 
Provided by Paul R. Young Funeral Home 

 

  

https://www.cincinnatichildrens.org/giving/gifts

